
OBAMA  WELCOMES  RELIGIOUS
REBELS

Bill  Donohue  comments  on  some
appalling  invitations  to  the
pope’s White House visit:

It is so fitting that the least friendly administration to
religion in history would invite a collection of pro-abortion
nuns,  Catholic  gay  activists,  assorted  dissidents  and
religious rebels to attend Pope Francis’ visit to the White
House September 23.

These include gay Catholic blogger Aaron Ledesma; Catholic gay
activist  and  Church  critic  Nicholas  Coppola;  and  Sister
Jeannine Gramick, co-founder of the Catholic dissident group
New Ways Ministry, who in 1999 was barred by the Vatican from
working in ministry to homosexuals. Coppola and Gramick were
both invited by GLAAD, which says the White House invited it
and LGBT leaders to attend.

Vivien Taylor, who identifies as transgender, not only scored
an invite, but was told to bring some friends. He is—including
members of Dignity, a Catholic dissident group, and other
“transgender and intersex people.”

Also  attending  is  Gene  Robinson,  the  first  openly  gay
Episcopal bishop, who left his wife of 14 years for his male
partner, then last year “divorced” that partner.

Also on hand will be Sister Simone Campbell. She is the leader
of the “Nuns on the Bus” who actively campaigned for Obamacare
with  its  blatant  pro-abortion  provisions.  We  doubt  an
invitation is on the way to the Little Sisters of the Poor,
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the nuns being targeted by the administration for remaining
true to their Catholic faith and refusing to comply with the
pro-abortion mandate. We don’t expect to see them there.

Catholic-baiting is nothing new in Washington. Back in 1994,
the Clinton administration’s own Ambassador to the Vatican,
Ray Flynn, wrote that he was “embarrassed” by the “ugly anti-
Catholic bias that is shown by prominent members of Congress
and the administration.”

President Obama, however, has taken it to a new level. From
inviting an aggressively anti-religious atheist organization
to the White House; to trying to force Catholics, like the
Little Sisters, to violate Catholic moral teaching; and now,
to this attempt to exploit a papal visit to promote an agenda
that  is  offensive  to  faithful  Catholics,  he  has  shown  a
religious intolerance that is mind-boggling.


